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From The President’s desk

Well, 2023 is now behind us and what a great year for the club we are now 51 years old ( wish I was
😊) Our membership is stable those we lose are replaced by new members and I do love the way you
all make our new members welcome; this is so important to our club’s reputation as being the most
friendly club in the state.

On a sad note, we lost a few members in 2023 Cynthia Payne, Rob Stewart, Stuart Symes, Ross Lang
(life member) Ron Perry (life member) Evan Lori and Jim Doherty. All sad losses and I am sure we all
have fond memories of them all. The message here of course is to get out and use your classic cars
while you can.

Our Christmas lunch in December at the Swan Athletic club was a resounding success, we had a good
turnout of members, and the venue did us proud with the catering. I did not hear one complaint which
to my mind is a great compliment to the events committee and Swan Athletics catering team and of
course our liaison officer with the club Tom Polich. Who can forget the performance put on by Santa
surely the highlight of the day. The workshop lunch was also well attended with some 20 or so
workshop crew enjoying a nice relaxing lunch at 7th Avenue in Midland.

Our annual breakfast in the park will be at Whiteman Park same place as last year shelter W, all you
need to bring is your plate, knife and fork and your classic car of course. This event really is the start of
our new year and we have had up to 30 classic cars in attendance! Can you beat this record in 2024?
This is a family friendly event, so your grandchildren are welcome as are their parents. An early start
but you do get to get home in time to work in the shed on your car(s) I Hope to see you all there.

Our annual Valentines event is at the Swans on West Swan road this year. We had a few problems
with last year’s event, but the new venue will mean we have a large portion of the beer garden to
ourselves and plenty of shade a big thanks to Rob Hyde for organising this gain for us this year.

We are starting our recruitment drive for the club’s annual swap meet so please contact anyone on
the committee to let them know how you can help and for how long. Our swap meet is our only real
dedicated fundraising for the year, so we need all hands-on deck.

You will notice that we have painted some green / yellow walkways in the workshop, those of you not
inducted into the workshop will need to keep to the walkways while the workshop is active. Members
working in the workshop will need to undergo a simple induction process from January 2024 as we
start to tighten up our safety procedures. You will need to sign a declaration agreeing to our new basic
safety standards. Thos of us from the industry will not find this a chore, those not from the industry
may find this change a little challenging.

I am so looking forward to great things from the club in 2024, that means I am looking to see great
things from you as it is YOU who are the club.

Tony Warner

President









Times Past at 

Bellevue

1. Can you 

point out the 

club rooms

2. What year 

was this 

photo taken

3. Which

buildings are

still standing



December’s lucky  

monthly mug winner 

was Paul, it included a 

lovely charcoal 

barbeque complete 

with charcoal apple 

wood, to bring the 

flavours to the 

sausages and lamb 

chops provided, a box 

of original red head 

matches to get things 

fired up along with the 

scented candles 

making a romantic 

evening with the mug 

and the stubby of beer. 

Merchandising  Brian 

Tucker. 

December Monthly Mug Winner







 

MTH DATE DAY TIME EVENT ADDRESS CONTACT PHONE # 
 

ALL  Wed 
and 
Sat 

9:00am to 
12:00pm 

VAA WORKSHOP Club Rooms Bob de Jong 0400 064 937 

Jan 9th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Jan 18th Thur 10:00am Cars, Coffee & Cakes Mid-
Week Run 

‘The Coffee Hut’ 

The Coffee Hut 
Great Northern 

Highway 

TBA  

Jan 13th Sat 12:30pm Events Planning Committee 
 

Club Rooms   

Jan 14th Sun 8:00am VAA Club Annual 
Breakfast/BBQ  

 

Picnic shelter  W 
Mussel Pool West. 

Whiteman Pk 

Events 
Committee 

 

Jan 30st Tue  COMMITTEE OF 
MANAGEMENT MEETING 

Club Rooms Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

Feb 10th Sat TBA VAA Annual Valentine’s Run 
  The Swans Restaurant & 

Function Centre 

10481 West Swan 
Rd, Henley Brook 

TBA TBA 

Feb 13th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Feb 15th Thur TBA Cars, Coffee & Cakes Mid-
Week Run 

‘The Coffee Hut’ 

The Coffee Hut 
Great Northern 

Highway 

TBA  

Mar 12th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

Mar 21st Thur TBA Cars, Coffee & Cakes Mid-
Week Run 

‘The Coffee Hut’ 

The Coffee Hut 
Great Northern 

Highway 

TBA  

Mar 26th Tue  COMMITTEE OF 
MANAGEMENT MEETING 

Club Rooms Tony Warner 0417 555 073 

April 6th Sat TBA SWAP MEET PREPARATION 
 

TBA Events 
Committee 

 

April 7th Sun 5:00AM VAA SWAP MEET Swan Athletic 
Sporting Club 

Mc Donald Street 
Herne Hill 

Events 
Committee 

 

April 9th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

April 18th Thur TBA Mid Week Run 
 

TBA   

May 14th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

8:00pm Meeting 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

May 16th Thur TBA Mid Week Run 
 

Club Rooms TBA  

May 26th Sun 8:30am 
onwards 

VAA CAR INSPECTION 
Bring your car in for its 

inspection and have morning 
tea at the same time) 

Club Rooms Ray Roberts 0438 911 387 
 

May 26th Sun 10:00am 
 

VAA AUSTRALIA’S 
BIGGEST MORNING TEA 

Cancer Council Fundraiser 

Club Rooms Events 
Committee 

 

May 28th Tue 7:30pm COMMITTEE OF 
MANAGEMENT MEETING 

 

Club Rooms Tony Warner  0417 555 073 

June 11th Tue 8:00pm VAA CLUB MEEETING 
7:00pm sausage sizzle 

 

Club Rooms Loris Cooper 0402 032 270 

VAA EVENTS CALENDAR 2024  (Jan – June) 



12 December 2023

MINUTES OF THE V.A.A.W.A.  GENERAL MEETING 

19 Helen Street, Bellevue, TUESDAY 12th DECEMBER 2023 

Meeting opened at:  8:00pm 

Attendees    As per Attendance Book 

Apologies 
 
 

Brian & Lynette Rodwell, Dave Currell, Alan & Linda Warner, Troy & Lorrell 
De Brenni, Kevin Lockyer, Joe Brajkovich, Michelle Miles, Lester De Souza, 
Peter Goldsmith, Erica Stanley 
 

Visitors Peter Lynch  

New members James Schloffer – has a 1948 Buick 

Previous minutes 
 
 

General Meeting Minutes of the 14th November 2023 
Moved: Martin Paine 
Seconded: Steve Hollis 
AIF, carried 

Business arising No business arising from previous minutes. 
 

Correspondence in 
 
 
 

• AVVVA December Newsletter 

• Invite to attend the Australian Men’s Shed Association AGM on the 14th 

of Dec. (in Newcastle NSW) 

• Email from Dave Currell advising that Dave White whose nomination 
was accepted last meeting has decided to join the Morgan Club. 

• Invoice from Water Authority for $246.26 has been direct debited from 
account. 

• Invoice from MYOB for $55 has been direct debited. 

• Invoice from Telstra for $27.20 due on 17 Dec. 

• Invoice from WFI for renewal of VAA Building Insurance – amount is 
$2,609.00. 

• Email from Dave Currell re: New Membership Application from James 
Schloffer and Dallas and Lorraine Drendel. 

Correspondence out No correspondence out. 
 

Business arising Email from Dave Currell under Registrar’s report. 
 

Treasurers report 
 
 
 

Tony Warner presented the Treasurer’ report: 
Bank Balances 

• Commbiz - $4631.75 

• Com Bank Term Deposit - $20,000 

• P & N - $26,644.15 
Other 

• The club may potentially have found someone to take on the 
Treasurer’s role from January 2024. 

• Tony Warner and Brian Tucker are signatories. 

Business arising No business arising from Treasurer’s report. 
 

Accounts for payment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

W.F.I – property insurance - $2,609.00 
Brian Tucker – raffle prizes and split pin for trailer - $118.46 
Dave Currell – postage - $88.05 
Shirley Everett – raffle items - $17.10   
and drinks, bread, sausages, milk - $94.72 
Tony Warner – office supplies (suspension files, manila folders, clip board. 
Photocopy paper, bronze brushes, silicon, vinegar rust removal for 
workshop, and Bon Bons and Santa suit for Xmas party - $239.70. 
Moved for payment: Graham Hough 
Seconded: Ray Smith 
AIF carried. 
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